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	24 February 2012


Dear Sarah,
CONSULTATIONS ON MiFID SUITABILITY REQUIREMENTS AND COMPLIANCE FUNCTIONS
This is the Financial Services Consumer Panel’s response to ESMA’s consultations on aspects of the MiFID compliance function and suitability requirements.  The Consumer Panel is a statutory body under the UK’s Financial Services and Markets Act 2000, and advises the Financial Services Authority on the interests and concerns of consumers. 
The Panel supports the aims of MiFID in aiming to secure a robust governance framework for investment firms, along with effective risk management and compliance processes. However, there are two specific points we wish to make in response to the consultations. 

1.
Compliance
Q11. The Panel has concerns that outsourcing of an area as fundamental to the business as compliance would seem to be contrary to principles of good governance. However, we do recognise that for small companies outsourcing may be the only practical approach. We are therefore reassured by the statement in paragraph 61 that ‘investment firms should be aware that outsourcing of the compliance function within the group does not lead to a lower level of responsibility for the senior management of the individual member firms within the group’.  In order to support this, in the event of non-compliance being established, we would expect accountability to lie clearly with the senior management within the investment firm, and for this to be explicitly stated.
2.
Suitability

Q5. The Panel strongly supports the proposals in paragraph 37 that not only should firms take reasonable steps to ensure the reliability of information collected about clients, but take care to ensure that the questions asked are likely to be understood. We see this as an important safeguard in situations where the balance of knowledge can lie firmly with providers, and a step towards transparency of meaningful information.  We would also agree, for the same reasons, with the statement in Q6 that a firm should be responsible for establishing appropriate procedures to maintain adequate and updated information about a client. 
For further information on the Panel’s views in this area, we have recently responded to the European Parliament consultation on the revised MiFID Directive, including our views on firms’ duty of care towards their customers. The response is available on our website
. We would be happy to discuss any of our points in further detail. 
Yours sincerely,

Adam Phillips

Chair, Financial Services Consumer Panel







� � HYPERLINK "http://www.fs-cp.org.uk/publications/pdf/mifid_jan12.pdf" ��http://www.fs-cp.org.uk/publications/pdf/mifid_jan12.pdf�








PAGE  
2

